
 

 

 

5th June 2024 

Dear Riverside families, 

I hope you are all well. 

We have been asked by the Local Authority to provide a small number of additional places in the 

Autumn Term and I am writing to let you know that we will be opening an additional classroom 

at Riverside Phoenix in the new academic year. We see this as a really positive opportunity as 

it will enable a small number of children (and their families) to have a place that would not 

otherwise have been possible. For families of children currently at Riverside Phoenix, please be 

assured that this will not impact negatively on your child in any way, as our commitment has 

always been, and always will be, to strive for excellence for all of our pupils, on all of our sites, 

regardless of growth. We have the appetite, the commitment and importantly, the capacity to 

respond to such requests in a positive way and we hope you also agree that this is a positive 

development for the school and for future families joining the Riverside School community. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Steve Solomons 

Headteacher 

 


